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DATE: June 23, 2021 

 

TO:   Mayor and City Council 
 

FROM: Jay C. Burgess, Superintendent, Public Properties Division 

 

SUBJECT: Authorization to accept a donation of approximately 300 pairs of used roller skates as 

provided under the pre-authorization granted by the City Council  
 

Recommendation 

 

It is recommended that the City Council approve the acceptance of the donation stated above from Peter 

and Diane Martin of 106 North Main Street Newport, NH. 

 

Background 

 

1. Gift to be received under the authority established pursuant to resolution number 8120 adopted 

December 12, 2002.  

2. The purpose of the guest gift listed above is consistent with, and presents no conflict or obstacle 

to, the accomplishment of city Council goals, the Code of Ordinances, or the operating functions 

of the Concord General Services Department. 

3. No city match is required. 

4. Materials have been received by the City of Concord, as noted. 

5. The owners of the former Enfield Roller Rink supplied 300 pair of Roller Skates FOB Enfield, 

NH.  

6. The roller skates will be utilized with the current fleet of skates for the Everett Arena roller 

skating program that takes place in June and July each year.   

 

Discussion 

 

Peter and Diane Martin of 106 North Main Street Newport, NH are the former owners of the Enfield 

Roller Skating Rink that closed in June of 2019.  The couple have sold the property and donated 

approximately 300 pairs of used roller skates to the Everett Arena.  A thank you letter will be sent to the 

Martin’s for their contribution. 
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